
Members Present: Chris Colvin, Troy Lauffer, Sarah Toth 
Guests: Mayor Isaacs, Chief Copeland, Connie Miller, Amy Noel O’Connell 
 
Call to order at 6:00 pm 
Minutes approved: Troy Lauffer, Sarah Toth 2nd 
 
Chief Copeland: Edwards St. the property is owned by the Village and is 
staked.  Need to check on it.  Chapman Rd. Property is possibility, but the owner is 
asking for $8000 for the property.  The Der Dutchman has a slab and needs to have 
it removed, now owned by Harvest Baptist Church.  Do we want to invest more 
into Bicentennial Park?  Green space is required in any development so if the 
property across from Preston Dr. Sells it will be required to have green space.   
 
Trip around the parks: The land at Chapman was quite small and probably not big 
enough for a park.  The land on Edwards would be big enough to put a few parking 
spaces, playground and a couple of picnic tables.  It is close to several kids but 
there is not a park close by, so it is in a good location.  The land at the end of 
Preston is for sale but the owner is not wanting to break off an acre.  There is a 
piece of property undeveloped on Beaumont Ct in the Thatcher Hill development 
that is a possibility and another property across from the Fire Station.   
 
November 21 @ 6pm for the next meeting.   
Adjourn at 6:57 pm.  Motioned Chris Colvin.  2nd Troy Lauffer 
 
 


